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Introduction 

 have reviewed the ‘Odour Assessment Update’ report (dated 1
August 2022) from the Appellant’s consultant, Wardell Armstrong (WA). I also 

from Severn Trent Water (STW), stating STW’s position on the odour issues relating 
to the Appellant’s proposed development, was received 

 I understand that the purpose of WA’s update assessment was to respond to 
comments raised by Phlorum in Phlorum’s review (dated 17 March 2022) of WA’s 

was that the assessments carried out as part of the Appellant’s planning 

 A summary of the issues raised in Phlorum’s review of the Appellant’s previous 

 

 

settlement tanks (PSTs and FSTs) at NSTW that were used in WA’s 

 

 

 

 
in WA’s update assessment.



 

Issue 1: Impact on NSTW 

 

‘ ’ ’s Waste 
STW is best placed to comment on NSTW’s future expansion 

 
around exposure of new sensitive uses to future odour emissions from NSTW’s 
potential future expansion, WA’s assessment should have erred on the side of 
adopting worst case assumptions. I think this particularly applies to WA’s use of 

–
as an “extreme worst case” situation as part of a “sensitivity analysis” in their 



 

 

 

 

 

t show most impact on the appeal site (i.e. those presented in WA’s 
“sensitivity analysis”) should be used to constrain the Appellant’s outline plan for 



 

Issue 2: Advice from STW 

 
they have undertaken “detailed and extensive discussion” with STW to agree the 

in WA’s update assessment. 

 

ndix A of WA’s update report

at STW’s view of WA’s update assessment is that it 



 

Issue 3: Sludge Processing Emissions 

 It was a significant concern that WA’s previous odour assessment had relied on 

 



 

Issue 4: Sniff-test Monitoring 

 

recommendations from Phlorum’s previous review, this ought to have been 



 

Issue 5: Odour Complaint Records 

 

2022) to Phlorum’s review of their previous assessment, WA said that although 

 



 

Conclusions and Recommendations 

 

roduced in WA’s previous assessment and in their update 

 While STW has said that it considers WA’s update assessment to be robust, the 
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